May 5, 2023

Happy Cinco de Mayo! Cinco de Mayo is a yearly celebration held on May 5, which commemorates the anniversary of
Mexico's victory over the Second French Empire at the Battle of Puebla in 1862, led by General Ignacio Zaragoza. The
victory over the French army was a morale boost for the Mexicans.

Remember to make your Mother’s Day Reservations if you haven’t already. And tomorrow there will be a Kentucky
Derby Happy Hour in Fox Den from 5-7. Wear your best Derby hat!

Dr. Lawrence also shares his guidance on the COVID-19 Booster on Touchtown and on the Bulletin Board in The Hub. If
you have questions, please call the Wellness Center at 610-359-4417. Dunwoody is working with Phoebe Pharmacy to
set up vaccination clinics in the near future. More information will be shared soon. If you have already received your
latest booster or you choose to get vaccinated prior to the clinic, we ask that you notify Health & Wellness so that we
may update your records.

Security

Dunwoody continues to evaluate and improve security on our campus. On Tuesday May 9" Dunwoody will install video
cameras in our parking lots to extend the reach on our campus. A bucket truck will be moving through the campus to
complete the installation.

The continued vigilance of our residents and staff is valued and appreciated. If you see or hear something concerning,
please call the front desk. The front desk is able to send out an alert to security and other staff via radio.

Parking on Campus
Employees are reminded they are only permitted to park in employee designated areas. Employees should never park in
the Care Center lot nor Lot A near the main entrance. All vehicles must have a current inspection sticker.

Residents are reminded that if they have a valid driver’s license and insurance on file, and they have a car with a current
inspection on campus, they are assigned one parking spot in a surface lot as close to their unit as is possible. If thereis a
second car in the residence and all of the above requirements are met, an additional parking space will be assigned. The
second parking space may not be in the same area as the first. There is a fee for an assigned parking spot in a car port.
Additionally, no resident should park overnight in identified Handicap Parking or in Lot A. These spaces are for residents
driving to meals, programs or appointments in the Village. We appreciate your compliance with the Dunwoody Parking
Policies.

Power Washing of Patios
Power washing of the patios in the East and West Country Houses will begin on Monday, May 8", and Tuesday, May 9*".

Painting of Courtyard

The courtyard will be painted over the next few days. The paint will be sprayed on to the stucco. In order to protect the
windows during this process, plastic will cover residents’ windows who face the courtyard. The plastic will not be left on
over the weekend. It will take 3 to 5 days to paint each wall but it should look updated and beautiful when completed.

Pool is Open!
Our pool is now open with fresh paint and new lighting!

COVID-19
One Residential resident and one Care Center resident tested positive and are on quarantine. Two employees
tested positive and are at home on isolation.

Enjoy the sunny weather this weekend!
Maureen



